
Justification for Change to the Information Collection Request (ICR)

This revision to the Information Collection Request (ICR) is undertaken in 
response to Executive Order (EO) 14168, “Defending Women from Gender 
Ideology Extremism and Restoring Biological Truth to the Federal 
Government.” The EO establishes directives for federal agencies to align 
their practices, definitions, and data reporting standards with biologically 
grounded sex-based classifications.

The updated ICR seeks to:

 Ensure consistency with federal policy established under EO 14168.

 Adjust terminology and data parameters to reflect biological definitions
of sex, where applicable.

 Eliminate ambiguity in reporting metrics and reinforce the integrity of 
federally collected data.

 Promote transparency and uniformity across agencies with respect to 
gender-related classifications.

These changes are necessary to maintain compliance with the EO and to 
reflect the policy priorities of the current administration.


